Miscellaneous 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
State Revolving Fund Program

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

FLORIDA FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT

City of Daytona Beach

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection has determined that the City of Daytona Beach’s projects involving the replacement of Lift Station Number 10 and associated wastewater infrastructure improvements as well as replacement of wastewater and drinking water infrastructure along Orange Avenue will not adversely affect the environment. The total project cost is estimated at $19,810,849 for wastewater and $2,351,570 for drinking water. The project may qualify for State Revolving Fund loans composed of federal funds and state funds. Public comment must be received at the address below within 30 days of this notice. A full copy of the Florida Finding of No Significant Impact can be obtained by writing to: Brian Moody, Department of Environmental Protection, State Revolving Fund Program, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS#3505, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 or calling (850) 245-7546.

